
SAN BERNARDINO COUNTY 

DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC HEALTH 

DIVISION OF ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH SERVICES 

SOLID WASTE LOCAL ENFORCEMENT AGENCY (LEA) 

Date of Notice: March 14, 2025 

NOTICE OF CHANGE TO THE 

TRANSFER PROCESSING REPORT FOR 

THE SHEEP CREEK TRANSFER STATION 

FACILITY 
PROJECT TYPE/NUMBER: Report Facility Information Amendment 

Solid Waste Facility Permit No. 36-AA-0382 

PROJECT NAME: Sheep Creek Transfer Station 

Amendment to the Transfer 

Processing Report (TPR) 

PROJECT LOCATION: 
Sheep Creek Transfer Station 

10130 Buckwheat Road,  

Phelan, CA 92371  

APPLICANT: 
Solid Waste Management Division, (SWMD) 

Sheep Creek Transfer Station 

FACILITY CONTACT: Marc Rodabaugh 

(909) 386-9017 

DATE LEA ACCEPTED 

APPLICATION: 

March 14, 2025 

COUNTY LEA CONTACT: Noah Westbury,  

LEA Supervising Environmental Health 

Specialist , (800) 442-2283 

Introduction 

Please be advised that the San Bernardino County, Department of Public Health, Division of 

Environmental Health, Local Enforcement Agency (LEA) received and accepted a Report of 

Facility Information (RFI) Amendment for the Transfer Processing Report (TPR) for Sheep Creek 

Transfer station. The LEA is certified by the California Department of Resources, Recycling and 

Recovery (CalRecycle), to enforce state laws and regulations at solid waste sites within the County 

of San Bernardino, including all active and closed landfills. 



Description of project and LEA’s determination 

Sheep Creek Transfer Station is a Large Volume Transfer/ Processing Facility located at 10130 

Buckwheat Road, about 2,500 feet north of Phelan Road, in Phelan, CA 92371. The five acre site 

is located in the unincorporated area of San Bernardino County in Section 16, township 4 North, 

Range 7 West. The site is designated as a Transfer Station. 

On February 13, 2025, the LEA received an RFI amendment application package to revise the 

TPR to allow 1) verbiage pertaining to the compactor operation, and 2) information pertaining to 

a new breakroom on site. The TPR revisions were accepted by the LEA on March 14, 2025. The 

LEA found the proposed changes to be consistent with all applicable certified and/or adopted 

California Environmental Quality Act (CEQA) documents and applicable State Minimum 

Standards, and do not conflict with the terms and conditions in the current Solid Waste Facility 

Permit.  

Where to get additional information  

A copy of the approved application for the RFI Amendment is available for public review by 

appointment in the LEA office located at 451 E. Vanderbilt Way, San Bernardino, CA 92408. 

Options for Submitting Comments and LEA Contact Information 

If you have any questions after reviewing the above information or would like to schedule an 

appointment to review the RFI Amendment application package, please contact Noah Westbury at 

(800) 442-2283. 

You may also email the LEA regarding this matter at Noah.Westbury@dph.sbcounty.gov. If you 

would like to comment on this change, you may send your written comments via email or fax to 

Noah Westbury within 14 days of the date of this notice. Fax number is (909) 387-4323 or email 

to the above email address. 

Appeals Process Information  

For information on the appeals process to challenge the LEA’s acceptance of the RFI Amendment, 

you may contact Noah Westbury at (800) 442-2283. 

mailto:Noah.Westbury@dph.sbcounty.gov



